
Fact Sheet: What is the South Australian 
First Nations Voice to Parliament?
The South Australian First 
Nations Voice to Parliament 
or SA First Nations Voice,  
is a state-level initiative led 
by the South Australian 
Government to provide a 
connected, direct and 
independent line of 
communication for 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people living in 
South Australia to the South 
Australian Parliament and 
the Government.

The SA First Nations Voice 
will be made up of Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islanders, 
elected by the Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander 
people of South Australia. 

They will represent their 
communities and provide 
advice on laws, policies, and 
programs through direct 
communication with key 
decision-makers.

The SA First Nations Voice 
will enable more informed 
and inclusive decision-
making about the issues that 
matter most to Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander 
people and their 
communities.

Each region has its own Local Voice

Local Voice  representatives are elected 
by the Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander communities in the region

Representatives are gender diverse

6 REGIONS

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders 
enrolled in  South Australia vote to 
elect their Local Voice representatives 

To run as a candidate and to vote you 
must be enrolled on the electoral roll 
and be of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander background

ELECTION DAY 
Saturday, 16 March 2024

Role of the Local Voice:

Engage with the community on local issues 
Engage with government and organisations at a local level 

Share their community’s views with the State Voice

REPRESENTATIVES FOR  
6 LOCAL VOICES ELECTED

12 members

2 representatives from each Local Voice

Representatives are gender diverse

STATE VOICE

Engage with 
SA Parliament

Engage with 
Government

Engage with 
Ministers

Role of the State Voice:

Scan the  
QR code to  

find out more

SAVOICEELECTION.SA.GOV.AU


